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MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

GLENARLYN’S “MOVIE ON THE GREEN” Saturday April 29th at Kenmore Field 

Puss in Boots: The Last Wish 

Food trucks available for dinner and movie treats 

Watch for more information in the GCA Updates 

Recycling Right at the April 10th GCA Meeting  
(NOTE DATE!) 

Andrew Miller, Arlington County Recycling Outreach Specialist will explain what we can and cannot  

recycle in Arlington. What can we recycle? What cannot go in our blue bins?  Hopefully Andrew will make 

recycling simpler and easier for us all.  Have a question about a certain type of container or disposable? 

Bring it with you to the meeting and find out. We meet after Spring Break, Monday night April 

10th at 7:30 pm in Carlin Hall. 

By Brandon Hemel 

In late January 2023, VHC Health (formerly Virginia Hospital Center) and Arlington County announced a draft agreement to build 

a mental health and rehabilitation facility on South Carlin Springs Road at the site of the former Emergency Clinic / Doctors’  

Hospital of Northern Virginia.  

VHC Health proposes repurchasing 5.8 acres of the site and the remaining property would continue to be owned by Arlington 

County. VHC Health would reimburse the county for the demolition work on the property and preparing it for new construction. 

From multiple meetings with VHC Health and Arlington County Board and Staff members, the Glencarlyn Civic Association (GCA) 

has learned more about VHC’s potential plan for the site and the draft timeline for review, public comment, and zoning approval. 

The county and VHC Health’s goal is for site approval in fall 2023 and construction to potentially begin in late 2023/early 2024 

with opening of the facility in 2025. Between now and site approval, a committee will be formed by the Arlington County Planning 

Commission to review the site application and plan. 

At present time, VHC Health envisions a single floor building with 72 beds dedicated to mental health and substance use recovery. 

This consists of a 24-bed adult unit, a 24-bed youth unit, a 24-bed “recovery and wellness unit” and five outpatient programs. 

It will also have 40 beds set aside for people with brain and spinal cord injuries, those recovering from strokes and those with  

neurological and other conditions. Currently, the main VHC campus has 20 beds for patients with these needs according to an arti-

cle published on the website ARLNOW.com. 

The major concerns brought forth by Glencarlyn and Forest Glen residents at three meetings include site security, increased vehicle 

traffic along Carlin Springs Road, maintaining the resource protection area and natural areas, and future use of the remaining 

county owned property. 

(Continued on page 3) 

VHC Health and Arlington County Shape Plans for 601 S. Carlin Springs Road 
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President’s Corner 
By Julie Lee 

“Slaying” the Mountain  

As I write this, I am in Colorado skiing. Some days my physical 

strength and technical skills allow me to absolutely “slay” the 

mountain. I feel like Michaela Shiffrin, the most decorated skier 

in the world. Then there are those days, no matter how hard I try, 

the mountain wins. But I love it and I never give up. That is how I 

feel about serving as president of your GCA. Some days I “slay it” 

and some days the mountain wins. But I never give up. 

By the time you read this, the County Board will have voted on their Missing Middle 

Housing plan. As you know, I oppose the plan. No matter which side you support, how-

ever, know that I have worked to show the County inconsistencies, and flawed 

or no data, which will hurt smaller neighborhoods like Glencarlyn. 

GCA is working with the County and VHC Health to ensure that we have a voice in 

plans for the Behavioral Health and Wellness Facility which will be built adja-

cent to our community. We have had two information sessions, one virtual and one in 

person. We will continue to speak up and emphasize the concerns and recommenda-

tions of Glencarlyn.  

Along that same vein, ALL of the presidents of civic associations bordering Carlin 

Springs Rd are strongly urging the County Board to push up the start date of the 

CIP Traffic Safety Study, rather than wait until FY 25.  

In the second half of 2023, the County Manager’s Office and Arlington Public Library 

leadership will engage with all Arlington communities in a long-term strategic discus-

sion about “how to best provide library services in a changing environment.”  The Man-

ager’s report states, ”Using data and an equity lens framework, the strategic discussion 

will look at how current and future library services and locations can best meet the 

needs of all Arlington residents.” This discussion will include “how to prioritize compet-

ing needs of new locations and established locations.” I am certain that our Glen-

carlyn Branch Library is in danger of budget cuts, or worse. We must once 

again rally the troops and remind the County Board which communities our library 

serves. 

Recognizing the need to promote more community inclusion, we have been working to 

schedule a community event on the west side of Carlin Springs Rd. We have 

run into a few hurdles- parks and rec scheduling, Kenmore facilities, and special events 

permitting. However, I think I can safely say we will hold a Glencarlyn Com-

munity “Movie on the Green” on Sat., April 29th on Kenmore Middle School 

grounds, with food trucks providing dinner and movie treats. 

All of the above does not happen without hard work. And the commitment 

of community members. GCA needs a secretary for the coming year. And 

very importantly, we are looking for an Editor for the Village View, the long-

est continually published community newsletter in Arlington.  

Please step forward and help our community. Together we can slay the mountain.  

GCA Officers 

email: gcaexec@gmail.com or  

president_gca@glencarlyn.org 

President 

 Julie Lee 808-384-4954 

Vice President 

 Courtney Holmes 202-215-9326 

Secretary 

 Deborah Elkinton 703-347-3174 

Treasurer 

 Tim Aiken  703-820-0084 

Neighborhood Contacts 

ArNAC Delegate 

 Kathy Reeder  703-820-3933  

 Ryan Donlon (Alt.) 443-851-3155 

Civic Federation Delegates 

 Tim Aiken  703-820-0084 

 Sue Campbell 703-931-4098 

 Dixie Duncan  703-919-o570 

 Jeff Liteman  202-246-5485  

 Chandi Krohl (Alt.) 703-862-4938  

 Sara Williams (Alt.) 484-432-0111  

Carlin Hall Reservation  
 Arl. Parks & Recreation  703-228-1805  

Glencarlyn.org Webmaster 

 glencarlyn.webteam@gmail.com  

Village View Editor  

 Brandon Hemel 703-447-7687 

 gcaeditorial@gmail.com 

Area Chair/Block Captain  

Coordinator 

 Josh Goodwin  770-608-5084  

Glencarlyn Email Updates 

 Rachel Porter & Xi Chen 

 gcaupdates@glencarlyn.org 

Volunteer Coordinator 

 Julie Lee  808-384-4954 

 

 

 

Glencarlyn Web Site 

www.glencarlyn.org 

Carlin Hall  

5711 4th St. S. 
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By Kathy Reeder 

Time is running out to submit your name for the 2023–24 GCA 

Executive Committee! At the April 10 meeting, the Nominating 

Committee will present at least one candidate for each office—

president, vice president, secretary, treasurer, and Village View 

editor—along with delegates and alternates to the Arlington Coun-

ty Civic Federation (ACCF) and the Arlington Neighborhoods Pro-

gram Advisory Committee.  

As of press time, we need nominees for secretary and one ACCF 

delegate slot. In addition, the tentative nominee for Village View 

editor has asked that we continue to advertise for the position 

while she considers taking on the role. The principal responsibili-

ties of these positions are: 

• The secretary attends GCA meetings and takes notes, summa-

rizing the most important details of discussions for the record 

and for those who were not able to attend.  

• ACCF delegates have the opportunity to influence countywide 

decisions and priorities and make sure Glencarlyn’s voice is 

heard. The ACCF website (civfed.org) explains the organiza-

tion’s history, objectives, structure and meeting schedule.  

• The editor designs the newsletter, which is published nine 

times per year, occasionally writes an article or two, and in-

teracts with advertisers. 

We have several incumbents who are willing to be nominated 

again for their positions but are also willing to yield to others who 

step forward. 

The Nominating Committee invites any GCA resident who is in-

terested in being nominated for any position or in learning more 

about a particular role to contact Kathy Reeder at kathleenreed-

er@comcast.net or 703-819-7679 as soon as possible. A member 

of the Nominating Committee will get in touch with you and an-

swer any questions you may have.  

The slate of nominees will be announced at the April 10 GCA 

meeting. The names will be published in the May Village View 

and/or Glencarlyn email updates before the May 1 meeting, dur-

ing which the election will be held.  

Interested GCA members not on the slate presented by the Nomi-

nating Committee can nominate themselves or be nominated by 

someone else from the floor during that meeting. (Members nomi-

nated by someone else must confirm—either in person or in writ-

ing—their willingness to stand for election and commitment to 

serve if elected.)  

Any individual residing in Glencarlyn is eligible for membership 

and election to a position. Candidates and voters must be current 

members of the GCA to run. The term of office begins on July 1 

and runs through June 30, 2024. 

Deadline Approaching:  

Join the GCA Executive Committee 

During each of the meetings, Adrian Stanton, VHC Health’s VP of Business Development & Community Relations, emphasized that 

the initial site drawing included in the letter of intent with the County was just a potential “test fit” of the site and not a final design 

or floorplan. 

VHC Health’s staff stated that neither the site security plan nor construction plans have been put into place, as they are still in the 

drafting process. They have promised to continue to meet with residents during the planning and construction process. Mr. Stanton 

has vowed to keep all channels of communication open with community leaders. 

Jill Hunger, Assistant Director, Department of Community Planning, Housing & Development at Arlington County, reiterated that 

there is no plan yet for use of the remaining County property, and whatever is planned will be in partnership with VHC Health and 

compatible with the existing landscape and Long Branch Nature Center. She would not confirm or deny potential relocation or  

expansion of the Animal Welfare League of Arlington at the site nor how the county intends to connect whatever is built with Long 

Branch Nature Center.   

The GCA and Forest Glen community leaders vow to remain vigilant and advocate for our communities’ wellbeing and safety while 

understanding the critical need for additional mental health care facilities in Arlington County.  

VHC Plans for 601 S. Carlin Springs (Continued from page 1) 

May GCA Meeting May 1st Election of Officers and Delegates 

Carlin Hall 7:30 pm 

Please attend the May 1st GCA Meeting at Carlin Hall, 7:30 pm. We will elect Officers and Delegates for the 
coming year. We will continue our discussion of the proposed VHC facility, and we will plan for the year 

ahead. 

https://www.civfed.org/about-us/
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Glencarlyn Library has weekly programs especially 
geared toward children and adults  

• Mondays: Stop in for Stories, 5:30 p.m. all ages 

• Tuesdays: Paper Crafts 3:30 – 4:30 p.m.  
(kids and their adults) 

• Wednesdays: Practice Speaking English in an 
Informal Setting. This program is led by experi-
enced Library volunteers. The group will meet 
in person at 11 a.m. The events are for adults 
18+ only.   

• Thursdays: Family Storytime, 10:30 a.m.  
(0-5 years old) 

• Sat., April 29th Tissue Paper Flower Folding 
Craft from 12:00 – 4:00 p.m. All ages are wel-
come to drop in and make flowers while  
materials last. 

For more information, call 703-228-6548 or look on 
the library website.  

Hours and Events at Glencarlyn Library Planning Underway for the June 2nd-3rd 

Glencarlyn Days Weekend 

 

Our annual Glencarlyn Days preparations are already 

underway!  We have a full schedule of activities again 

this year. The success of our Glencarlyn Days ac-

tivities depends on your participation. Are you 

willing to OPEN YOUR HOME for the Home 

Tour? Can you help with the Parade? We need 

lots of volunteers! Please contact Courtney Holmes  

directly at:  

courtneyleeholmes@gmail.com or call 202-215-9326.  

Look for more information in the May Village View. 

mailto:courtneyleeholmes@gmail.com
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April at the Ball-Sellers House. 

By Annette Benbow, Arlington Historical Society 

 

April 1 : Threading History: Wool, Linen, Cotton, and 
Colonial Textiles (1-4 pm) 

The Ball-Sellers House opens its 2023 season with demonstra-
tions of how the family would have worked with colonial era tex-
tiles. We’ll show you how they did it and let you practice for a take 
home memento. At the top of each hour we’ll have demonstra-
tions of how the five daughters would have worked with different 
materials in this colonial farm house. It’s all free at 5620 3rd St, 
South.  

1:00 pm: Turning wool into spun yarn 

2:00 pm: Preparing flax for to make linen 

3:00 pm: Preparing cotton for spinning and weaving. 

 

We’ll offer free colonial era sweet treats and you’ll can tour the 
oldest house in Arlington. Be transported back to the sights and 
sounds of Arlington’s earliest days. 

April 22: George Washington’s Forest Guided History 
Walk (1:30 pm) 

Walk in the footsteps of George Washington on a guided walking 
tour with a local historian. What a great way to find out about the 
history in our neighborhood! On the tour you'll start at the Ball-
Sellers House, visit the survey markers used by Washington in 
1785 when he returned from war to survey his forest property, and 
much more.  

When: Saturday, April 22, 2023, 1:30 (RAIN or SHINE) 
Where: Begins and ends at Ball-Sellers House, 5620 3rd 
Street, South 

Who: Open FREE to the public, all ages welcome 

What: Wear good walking shoes, dress for the weather, and 
bring water. 
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By Kathy Reeder, Arlington Neighborhoods Program Advisory Commit-
tee (ArNAC) Delegate 

Engineering and Design Work Proceeds on Kenmore 
Wooded Area Project 

This project will improve the wooded area at the west end of 
the Kenmore Middle School property, as well as the S. Man-
chester St. entrance and frontage, the 2nd St. S. dead end, and 
the east side of S. Manchester St. 
 
Engineers are ordering test holes for verifying underground 
utilities locations. The Parks Department landscape architect 
will work on the project designs until a replacement ANP staff 
architect is hired.   

Once the design information is available, there will be refine-
ment of the draft plan, as was anticipated when the project was 
approved and funded. Some items that GCA proposed may 
need to go into a future AN project or be pursued by collabora-
tion between APS and GCA.  As the plan is refined, more infor-
mation will be provided about the scope of the  
project. 

IPC, the invasive control contractor hired by Arlington County, 
will complete the three remaining invasive treatments during 
summer and fall of 2023, and summer of 2024. Signs will be 
posted when the treatments take place and the area being 
treated will be safe to enter. 

Wetland Studies and Solutions, a consulting firm hired by the 
county, has completed a tree survey. The plan is to evaluate 
existing trees for removal, pruning or retention once the inva-
sive treatments are complete.  

For a detailed description of the proposed project, including 
project history and photos, go to Glencarlyn.org under the NC 
Activities tab and scroll down to this header: Proposed Project 
for Kenmore Wooded Area.  
The link to the project description is Microsoft Word - Concept
-vote_Project Scope.docx (glencarlyn.org). 
 
Please send any questions on this project to Kathy Reeder 
at kathleenreeder@comcast.net. 

By Sheridan Swope 

Glencarlyn has a lot of dogs! As a means to promote community spirit, this column will 

introduce you to dogs of Glencarlyn and their owners. This month we tell you about 

Mabel. 

Mabel is a beautiful, four-year old French bulldog living at 5721 2nd St with Siobhan 

and Fallon Mullen.  She was born in Pennsylvania in a litter of puppies all named for 

candy bars; she was Twixie!  Three generations of Mullen girls went to pick her up and 

renamed her Mabeline.  Mabel loves to walk through the woods near the nature center 

and around Glencarlyn neighborhood. I also hear she likes to play ‘catch me if you can’.  

Her friends include Ewan, Puka, Pippa, Milkshake and Frankie. For fun, Mabel loves 

chasing squirrels, fetching tennis balls, and napping in the sun- finding the sun 

through a window or outside in the backyard. Mabel loves making new friends-say 

hello to Mabel! 

Arlington Neighborhoods  
Program (ANP) Update 

Glencarlyn Doggie Corner 

Connect with Glencarlyn Online 

Get weekly information filled emails  

To subscribe, send your name, email address, and 

home address to: gcaupdates@glencarlyn.org 

Visit our Website: Glencarlyn.org 

The Glencarlyn Facebook group is not affiliated 

with the Glencarlyn Civic Association 

http://glencarlyn.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/Z319_Proposed_Project_Scope.pdf
http://glencarlyn.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/Z319_Proposed_Project_Scope.pdf
mailto:kathleenreeder@comcast.net
http://www.irelandsfourcourts.com/
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Do You have New Neighbors?  

A new baby in your house and want to make a 

birth announcement? 

Graduations or other family celebrations? 

Passing of beloved neighbors that you want oth-

ers to be aware of?  

And of course, please send any and all other 

newsworthy items  

Please send to gcaeditorial@gmail.com and we 

will include in an upcoming issue. 

Lubber Run Farmers Market Opens April 15 
By Rob Swennes 

 

The Lubber Run Farmers Market begins its sixth season on April 

15. The market, in the K.W. Barrett Elementary School parking 

lot at 4401 N Henderson Rd, will be open every Saturday, rain or 

shine, from 8 AM to 12 noon through November 18. Come out 

and enjoy live music while shopping the wide variety of locally 

grown or prepared products offered: seasonal fruits and vegeta-

bles, fish and pork products, goat cheeses, roasted nuts, sweet 

and savory baked goods, fresh pasta, and a variety of prepared 

food and drink, including kombucha. Fresh-cut flowers available 

starting in late spring, potted herbs and other plants for the gar-

den available early in the growing season. Parking is in the south 

end of the school parking lot (limited) and in the nearby Lubber 

Run Community Center garage (ample) at 300 N Park Dr start-

ing at 8:00 AM.  

For more see https://lubberrunfarmersmarket.org/ or follow us 

on Instagram (LubberRunFM) and Facebook 

(LubberRunFarmersMarket) 

 

Volunteer greeters are always welcome! If you enjoy the market, 

consider signing up. Greeters work in shifts of about an hour and 

a half. Volunteers help answer questions, promote vendors or 

donations to the Arlington Food Assistance Center, and offer the 

ever-popular Lubber Run Farmers Market canvas bags. It is a 

great way to see neighbors, make friends, find out about market 

goods, and en-

sure that we can 

keep this neigh-

borhood gem. 

For more infor-

mation or to sign 

up, stop by the 

market tent. See 

you at the mar-

ket on April 15! 

https://lubberrunfarmersmarket.org/
https://lubberrunfarmersmarket.org/
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http://cookbros.org/
https://www.sparklesgroomcraft.com/
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Once upon a time... there was no gazebo, no benches, no herb 
beds, no signage, no pots. After an initial renovation by Josh 
Davis and his Boy Scout Troop in 1990, the garden area behind 
the Library had fallen into disrepair. By 1999, when it rained, 
the garden area looked like this:   

 

 
Two longtime residents, Judy Funderburk and Paul Nuhn, 
both trained as Extension Master Gardeners, began to invest 
time and energy into the garden’s rejuvenation. The Cvic Asso-
ciation, upon learning of the County’s Small Parks Grant avail-
ability, asked Judy to write a grant application. With the help 
of Nancy Davis and Sherry Malley, a 41-page application was 
submitted, and on May 7, 2001 we were ecstatic to learn we 
had been approved to receive a grant of $5,654! Entry arches, 
Glencarlyn Library Community Garden signs, two park bench-
es, improved drainage, cisterns, and horticultural plant sign-
age followed.  

Meanwhile long-time Glencarlynite Sue Zajac offered to fund 
the cost of a gazebo in honor of her late husband Leo, who 
loved the Library and had always wanted a gazebo. With the 
help of neighborhood builder/contractor Sam Celia, a commu-
nity gazebo raising took place.  

As the garden grew, so did the need for help with upkeep. Paul 
and Judy applied for and were approved to become a Virginia 
Cooperative Extension and Master Gardeners of Northern Vir-
ginia (MGNV) teaching/demonstration garden in 2004/2005. 
Now almost 20 years later, five Extension Master Gardeners 
are co-coordinators, dedicating many of their volunteer hours 
to upkeep of and teaching through the library garden, plus 
organizing weekly work parties where we are joined by many 

other MG volunteers. Throughout the summer neighborhood 
volunteers take on the responsibility of watering one of 10  
designated garden areas. We could not do it without them.  

The garden provides hundreds of examples of the botanical 
diversity and gardening choices available here in  Northern 
Virginia. Most of our plantings have informative signage so 
that identification is available even when we are not physically 
present. Walk through and notice the beds dedicated to herbs: 
Culinary, Fragrant, Medicinal. Enjoy the Sun and Shade gar-
dens, a wooded area devoted to native plants, an Asian garden, 
a parking lot garden where sun-loving and drought tolerant 
mostly native plants greet our visitors who arrive by car. Take 
note of the Children’s Garden on the other side of the back 
fence. It provides the Carlin Hall Pre-Schoolers with opportu-
nities to learn about seeds, bulbs, potting, transplanting, wa-
tering and growing a garden.  

A major focus of the Library Garden is providing habitat for 
wildlife. It has been recognized as a Certified Wildlife Habi-
tat® by the National Wildlife Federation, certified as an offi-
cial Monarch Waystation by Monarch Watch.org., and con-
firmed as an Audubon at Home Wildlife Sanctuary. Climate-
conscious sustainable gardening practices are demonstrated 
through the use of cisterns, timers, drip hoses, wood chip 
paths, and reduction of lawn.  

To “dig deeper” into our story, open the link to the MGNV 
website: mgnv.org/educational videos from Glencarlyn. 
“Beautiful native plants” is one of the options with full color 
videos accompanied by music and/or birdsong. Other venues 
are the garden’s Facebook group and monthly articles like this 
in the Village View. 

View from the Garden 

Digging into the Library Garden Story  

by Judy Funderburk, Master Gardener   

Can you believe that is what the garden area actually looked 

like back in 1999!  

The gazebo raising picture was taken by Paul Nuhn back in  

February 2002, an era before I-phones.   



10 

http://www.berriz.com/
https://www.compass.com/agents/casey-oneal/
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New to Glencarlyn?  

Know someone who is new to Glencarlyn? 

Our Welcome Team would like to stop by with our Welcome Packet filled with  

valuable information and the Glencarlyn Directory. Please contact Janet Fedak 

 jjfedak@gmail.com, or Deborah Elkinton,  

drelkinton@gmail.com, and they will deliver this wonderful welcome to our new neighbors. 

http://www.patacs.org/
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Please Pay Your 2022 - 2023 GCA 

Dues-$15 
Your dues to the Glencarlyn Citizens’ Association help fund the Glencarlyn Day  events, holiday parties, 

picnics, Village View newsletter, the glencarlyn.org  website, our neighborhood directory and much 

more. Dues are for July 2022 through June 2023.  

Name ___________________________________________________ 

 

Phone___________________________________________________ 

 

Address ____________________________ email_______________________________ 

  
 Please add me on Glencarlyn Updates since I am not currently getting them ________ (Yes or leave blank)  

  

 I would like to volunteer for one of the upcoming Glencarlyn events _________________ (Option to add event name)  

Make checks payable to GCA — send to — Tim Aiken, Treasurer, 111 S. Kensington St., Arlington, VA 22204. 
Or visit glencarlyn.org to pay online. If you aren’t sure if you paid, contact Tim at 703-820-0084.  

Use your smart phone’s QR 

reader to scan & go directly to 

our website 

Glencarlyn Kids for Hire 
Mandy Boiani, 10 – mother’s helper. – 703-635-6762 

Aoife Cahill, 13 — parent’s helper, pet sitter, dog walker, tutor for kids. – 703 772-2982 (Fiona) 

Darragh Cahill, 15 — soccer coach for kids, mother’s helper, yard work & plant sitting – 703 772-2982 (Fiona), davejcahill@hotmail.com 

Lucy Drake, 16 - dog walking, plant and pet sitting, babysitter/parent’s helper - 571-373-2750 (Lucy),  571-723-8950 (Heidi, Mother) 

Stella Derks, 11 - parents’ helper, pet sitting for cats and small animals; no dogs, please - 240-330-2589 (Robin), robin.elaine@gmail.com  

Elise Eclarinal, 14 – mother’s helper, babysitting, 703-772-4429 (Mom’s cell). 

Caroline Grotos, 17- babysitter, dog walking, pet & plant sitting.- 703 998-0114, egrotos@msn.com 

Lydia Grotos, 12—babysitter, parent helper, dog walking, plant & pet sitting. - 703 998-0114, egrotos@msn.com 

Sam Hemel, 15 – pet sitting, dog walking & plant watering. – 703 629-8004 (Tracy) tscoles@aol.com 

Marin Hecht, 14 — parent’s helper, pet sitting, dog walking, soccer & basketball training for kids, yard work . (Mom’s email) ayenyo@gmail.com; 

(cell) 832-971-3202 

John Hougen, 16 – parent’s helper, babysitting, dog walking, pet & plant sitting. – 703 867-2933 (Eric), 703 867-2934 (Kate) 

Will Jamieson, 17 - babysitting/mother’s helper, pet care & yard work.- 703 819-3074 (Missy). 

Caleb Jobe, 14 - kids chess tutoring, plant/house sitting, dog walking.-  202-630-7067 (Rona) 

Maggie Kingston, 15 — babysitting, mother’s helper. 703 933-1080 csc.coyne@gmail.com. 

Brady Krohl, 17 – lawn mowing/yard work, pet sitting & babysitting.- 703 347-3026 (Brady), 703 862-4938 (Chandi), chandikrohl@hotmail.com 

Logan Krohl, 14 – mother’s helper, lawn mowing, pet sitting, plant sitting & yard work.- 703 862-4938 (Chandi), chandikrohl@hotmail.com 

Riley Krohl, 12 — babysitting, pet sitting/walking, & house sitting.703-568-2760 &  703-862-4938 (Chandi),  chandikrohl@hotmail.com.   

Aniya Matadial, 12 - babysitting/parents helper. (Red Cross certified), dog walking, pet & plant sitting & lawn maintenance. 703-850-8343  

Aniyalator09@gmail.com, Stephanie Matadial (mother) 703-731-3714 Smshoemaker1@gmail.com  

Simon Oliver, 16- babysitting, plant watering. 703-401-1260 

Jack Oliver, 15 — basic bike repair and maintenance, dog walking/sitting, lawn mowing. 703-505-8526.  

Lottie Pienaar, 12 — babysitting/mother’s helper and yard work (weeding). Cell: 703-774-8572. Anna Pienaar (mother’s cell) 

Lily Pina, 17—babysitting, dog/pet sitting & mother's helper. Cell: 703-867-8587 (mom's cell), 703-832-7781 (Lily’s cell)  

Belen Plaza, 13- Babysitter (SafeSitter Certified), Parent’s Helper, Pet Sitter, Dog Walker, Music +Arts Specialty, 717-773-2447, 

sweetahutchinson@gmail.com  

Luke Quattlebaum, 11— parent’s helper, babysitting, dog walking, pet sitting. 703- 725-1826 (Mary)  

Harley Seidel, 13— babysitting, dog walking, pet sitting, plant sitting, parent’s helper. 917-213-8540, amberskellion@yahoo.com  (Amber) 

Grace Sinkins, 15—babysitting (Red Cross certified), . 571-271-4006, 703-963-6048 (Kate—mother) 

Ellie Trumpheller, 15—babysitting (Red Cross certified) with references, Dog walking/sitting 571 214-2019 or 571-379-6070  
Ellie.trump@icloud.com or lynne.trumpfheller@gmail.com   

If you are Glencarlyn resident, high school age or younger and would like to be listed as available for neighborhood jobs, please  
send your name, age, phone number, and job(s) you would like to perform to The Village View at gcaeditorial@gmail.com. 
ents, please provide your contact information to the same e-mail address. 


